                                             RAINBOW VALLEY WATER DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
February 14, 2023
Woodland Park Library, Woodland Park, CO 80863
President Rick Ritchie called the meeting to order at 1:03 pm.  Members present: Rick Ritchie,  Helen Freed, Brian Etherton and Dominick Luppino.  Tanner Coy also joined us.
Motion was made by Rick, 2nd by Dominick to approve the minutes of the January 2023 meeting and the banking resolution to transfer bank accounts to Vectra Bank in Woodland Park. Motion carried. The board reviewed  the financial reports. Brian made the motion, 2nd by Dominick to approve payment of accounts due.  Motion carried.
We are still in priority and Lake 7 appears to be full.  The plant is running relatively well.  Due to difficulty obtaining deliveries from Treatment Technology for chemicals, we have switched over to ORC.  However, ORC only handles soda ash instead of sodium bicarbonate so Rick will revise the mix ratio to obtain proper PH levels in the mixing chambers.
It appears the order for the new truck may not be filled until the 3rd quarter 2023.  Our sales rep is not very helpful.  We may need to see if someone above him can give us some more concrete information.
All required documents for the budget process and state reports have been filed.  We now need to start the exempt from audit process.
Helen & Dominick were appointed to be the legal committee assigned to explore options available and report back to the board on the most viable actions to resolve our easement issue.
Tanner offered to grant the easement in exchange for RVWD assuming full costs of maintaining the lakes and water system infrastructure.  He noted that the upper gate and bridge could also be included in the use and maintenance as a matter of convenience.  However, he would still want to negotiate the business aspects separately and request that RVWD defer all possible sales of district water until the business settlement was reached.  He also asserted that the ranch has water rights of 5.489 AF for domestic use.  The board does not agree.
Jeremy is beginning a firefighting course that when finished would qualify him for employment as a firefighter.  In light of that possibility, we will begin advertising for a replacement driver immediately.
Motion to adjourn was made by Rick, 2nd by Dominick. Motion carried and we adjourned at 3:15 pm.
